

# The Sentinel

May 2017- Volume 24 - Issue 5 All Saint's Council #4240 - Menomonee Falls, WI

#### **GRAND KNIGHT'S MESSAGE:**

"Do not conform yourselves to this age but be transformed by the renewal of your mind, that you may discern what is the will of God, what is good and pleasing and perfect" Romans 12:2

Dear Brother Knights,

He is risen! Happy Easter Season brothers! What a powerful and important time of year for us as Catholics. Some people over look how important Easter to our faith. I don't really need to preach to you, but I'll indulge. Without Jesus rising from the dead to fulfill prophesies he is merely just another prophet. Christmas would not have the meaning it does for us. Our faith truly comes together and takes form on Easter and all the days leading up to Pentecost. Watching the apostles not recognizing Jesus after he rose from the dead, to Jesus teaching them the scriptures, blessing them, and sending them out in to the world to teach the Word is amazing and inspiring. I struggle with following their lead, which I'm sure many do. I am fortunate to be in the position that I am and can teach the Word to others. It gives me great pleasure to help these people on their journey of/to faith. In the bible it tells us to "Be not afraid" 366 times. You have to be not afraid to speak the Word to others and bring the Holy Spirit into their lives. Ask yourself, are you not afraid?

I would like to thank all our brother Knights who attended the Men of Christ conference with me. 16 brothers got to enjoy the fiery talk given by Jessie Romero calling us to live our faith boldly, the informative talks given by Dr. Scott Hahn, and humorous talk about abstinence with Jason Evert. It was a fantastic line up and I look forward to seeing who will be there next year. Thank you everyone who helped with the Easter Egg Hunt. It was great time and the families really appreciate that we take the time to do this for the children. For next year we will be looking into a location other than Village Park. Village Park will be under renovation for improvements. After doing river clean up, we talked about Oakwood Park for the Easter Egg Hunt event for next year. On May 20th there will be a birthday party for Bill from the Hartfel house at our clubhouse. They will celebrating his 60<sup>th</sup> birthday with live music and food. Please stop by to help him celebrate. The Knights of Columbus are family to these guys from the Hartfel house and it would bring them great joy to see us there even for a few minutes. The Duck Derby is coming up on May 27<sup>th</sup>. We need several volunteers to help with various aspects of the event.

In June we will be holding our officer elections. We have three positions to fill. We will need a trustee, warden, and recorder. You have to be a third degree member to become an officer. If you are interested, please contact me. I am also looking for someone to take over advertising for me. Advertising includes Facebook posts/events, emailing fliers to our local parishes and village centre, and periodical advisements. If you are interested, again please let me know. I hope you all had a blessed Easter and look forward to seeing you soon!

Vivat Jesus, Mike Elmer-Grand Knight

#### Knight of the Month: Jim Waters

Brother Jim Waters loves to share and live his faith. Since he converted to the Catholic faith, he has amassed a vast collection of books which he now has available at St. Mary's to borrow. Jim also lead men in a bible study group on Saturdays. He also is an usher, lecture, and Eucharistic minister at St. Mary's. I'm sure there is much more he does for the parish. Thank you Jim for being a becon of light spreading the fire of the holy spirit to those around us.

#### Family of the Month: Mike and Michele Salomone

Mike and Michele are very generous to others living their faith. Mike and Michele use their culinary skills to share meals with parishioners, clergy, and the Hartfel house. Mike caters a meal every week for a group of senior citizens. Michele is a lecture and Eucharistic minister at St. Mary's. They also help with the weeding and yard care around our clubhouse. Thank you for all that you do for our parish, community, and council!

## A Message from our Financial Secretary

Hello Members,

I need your help and it is not heavy of a task. Could all members send me an update of your personal information? I know you say, "Hey, I've been living in this place for the last 5 years", but KC's did not get any update for the last 5 years. Telephone numbers - did you drop a home phone number? This is a big problem. This past year I found out that 3 of our members have died, 2 members have moved out of State and 5 members have moved. I really feel bad when I call about dues and I get told that a member has died; one person asked how long do they have to pay the dues....

I know everyone figures that someone will inform the Knights and I know everyone is very busy. This is a task that I would like the member do. Please show your wife, children and person that cares about you so they could let us know. We don't always find out.

Thank You,

Michael Bub-Financial Secretary, N74W13737 Appleton Ave #302, Menomonee Falls, WI 53051-4488, tele 262-251-5073

#### **Clubhouse Information**

#### Clubhouse hours

Clubhouse opens to the public at 3pm on every Tuesday and Friday. It's a great place for family, friends, and coworkers to socialize!

#### Membership Information

Contact Mark Wagner at 262-255-1597 or David Pittman at 414-467-3315 for membership forms or information. Mark is also available to speak to any potential members about joining, if you'd like his partnership.

#### Change is good!

....but not if we lose touch! If you move or get a new phone number, or email address, please contact Mike Bub, our Financial Secretary, at **262-251-5073**, or by e-mail at <a href="Mbub7@wi.rr.com">Mbub7@wi.rr.com</a>.

#### Our KofC Co 4240 website

Be sure to visit our website! www.kofc4240.org

#### Mailing Address

Brother Knights: Please use **P.O. Box 151** when sending correspondence to the Council. Mail is **NOT** delivered to the Water Street address

#### Submitting Sentinel Articles

Interested in submitting an article for the Sentinel? It's easy! Just contact **Mike Jansen** through email address mdjansen78@gmail.com!

#### PLEASE KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS......

Brother Drew Dederich, Debra Orth, Brother Robert Howe, Brother Jim Endres, Joe Roskopf, Brother John Boehlin, The Yaeger Family, Brother Dennis Farrell, The Simek family

# Menomonee Falls All Saints Council 4240 Officers

Grand Knight – Mike Elmer – 262-893-5403 Deputy Grand Knight – John Schleicher- 262-893-7306
Financial Secretary – Mike Bub – 262-251-5073 Corporation President – Mike Jansen- 262-527-5124
Clubhouse Manager – Mike Vosen – 262-251-7830 Insurance – Vic Johnson – 262-257-9218

#### **CORPORATION NOTES:**

Dear Brother Knight,

The Board introduced you to the Corporation's Capitol Needs campaign in early 2016. I am pleased to report that numerous Brothers have committed to ongoing support. Their pledge donations are truly appreciated but we really need all of our members to responde. Presently twenty-five percent of our membership has responded. You don't have to be a math wizard to deduct that seventy-five percent of our membership have not responded. Now is the time to commit.

A committee, consisting of Brother Knights Dave Glisczinski, Tim Donlin, Jim Dwyer, George Schroder, Michael Krawzcyk, and Mike Vosen were assigned to research the needs of the club house. These include new windows, doors, and siding, which will ensure that our building blends into the updated community that surrounds our neighborhood. Please take into account that these improvements are not merely a cosmetic wish but a need due to a rotting exterior. The updates will cost approximately \$ 70,000.00. We have secured almost \$ 50,000.00 and would very much like to complete the work this spring but need a financial commitment from our membership.

Thanks to those Brothers who have already provided support. As you can see we need more support to ensure our objective. Now is the time to send in your donations. A rendering of those plans are at the clubhouse for your review. You can also follow the progress of our campaign by reviewing the promotional thermometer now posted at the clubhouse. Let's get the mercury to rise.

Without the active participation of our membership these improvements cannot proceed without forcing the Corporation to seek securing a loan and creating a liability. We need your donations! Please consider what you can do to help.

Rick Plumley- Capital Needs Campaign Chair

#### LITTLE LEAGUE CHALLENGER TEAM SCHEDULE

This is the team for disabled youth that our Council sponsors! All games are on Friday night starting at 5:30 PM to 7:30 PM and are played on Field LL-4. The Menomonee Falls Little League Complex is located on Mill Road, ¼ miles east of Pilgrim Road. Here is a list of dates of their games!

May Dates: 5, 12, 19 & 26. June Dates: 2, 9, 16 & 23.

#### Insurance Notes

#### <u>Protecting Widows – A Founding Goal</u>

As a member of this council, you know how important spouses can be to the charitable works of the Order. If you're married, your wife is probably involved in a few of the many events that happen each fraternal year. This support adds great value and impact to what a council can achieve.

When the Order was founded in 1882, Father Michael J. McGivney and the other brave men were setting out to protect Catholic families, but especially wives and children. Today, we remain committed to this mission by offering insurance products and fraternal benefits designed with that goal in mind. One specific policy rider that you may not know about is called Spousal Waiver of Premium. This rider is unique to the Knights of Columbus philosophy of helping our widows.

This rider is available on most permanent and Discoverer plans purchased at standard rates by a member and his wife on the same day. When both spouses apply, the rider provides for waiver of premiums on the spouse's contract in the event of the insured's death. Best of all, for members and spouses ages 18 to 60, this waiver can be added for no charge. The rider stays in effect until the spouse attains age 65 or certain other triggering events occur.

Our products are designed with your needs and budget in mind. With a solid portfolio of life insurance, long-term care, disability income and retirement products, the Knights of Columbus can help you meet all of your financial goals. To learn more about these solutions, contact me today.

Your dedicated Field Agent, Vic Johnson, FICF, LUTCF (262) 257-9218, vic.johnson@kofc.org



Archbishop Jerome Listecki blessed us with his presence along with Fr. John Burns! They stopped by to say thank you and hello to fellow Brothers, friends, and family after 10:30a.m. Mass on Palm Sunday!

# Knights of Columbus All Saints Council 4240

Proudly Presents its Famous

# K of C FISH BOILS

At The Knights of Columbus Clubhouse W164 N9161 Water St. Menomonee Falls, WI

Wednesday June 21st
Wednesday July 19th
Wednesday August 16th
Wednesday September 20th

Clubhouse open at 4:00 PM Dinner Served 5:00 to 7:00 PM

Price: Adults \$11.00
Seniors: (65+) \$10.00
Children 12 & Under, \$6.00
For Additional information call the K of C Clubhouse at 262-255-4240

Prices subject to change

# 10th Annual Menomonee Falls

# Lucky Ducky Derby



1st **\$350** 

2nd **\$250** 

3rd **\$150** 

4th **\$100** 

5-10th **\$50** 

11-20th **\$25** 

LAST **\$25** 

May 27th 11am-3pm · Race at 3pm

Ladies and Gentlemen start your rubber ducks! The race starts just north of the Main Street Bridge at Mill Pond Park. Ducks fly at 3:00pm. Buy a duck for \$3 or 2 for \$5. All money raised goes to The Knights of Columbus Charities. Call 414-881-4505 for race info.

#### Tickets available at:

Water Street Pub, Village Center, Knights of Columbus, Headquarters, Belly Up Bar

**FOOD** 

RFFR

**SODA** 

RAFFLES

MUSIC

#### MILL POND PARK

11:00 AM - 3:00 PM

LIVE MUSIC!

FAMILY FUN 3:00 PM – Duck DROP

#### **KC CLUBHOUSE**

W164 N9161 Water Street 3:00 PM- 7:00 PM

LIVE MUSIC!

**Derby Winners Announced** 



Knights of Columbus council 4240

www.kofc4240.org

**SPONSORED BY THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS** 

### Ushering at Holy Hill

Hello fellow Brothers, family, and friends,

I hope all is well with all of you! Coming up in just a few short weeks, on Sunday June 18th (Father's Day), we will be ushering at Holy Hill. For those of you who have had the experience of ushering at Holy Hill, you know it is a truly beautiful and a once in a lifetime experience. We are in need of 8 ushers per Mass. There are 3 Masses total. Once again, it is truly a wonderful experience and we would like you to join us<sup>®</sup> If you are interested in helping out or have any questions please feel free to contact me at (262)527-5124 or you can email me at <a href="mailto:mdjansen78@gmail.com">mdjansen78@gmail.com</a>. Thank you once again and may God Bless You.

Sincerely,

Mike Jansen Past Grand Knight Corporation President





A big thank you to everyone who help to make this a fun and eventful Easter Egg Hunt this year! We had a great turnout from the community©



# Birthdays & Anniversaries

# May

2 Chris Kuyawa 12 Carol McInnis 19 John Boehlen 2 Jim Lenahan 12 Mary Schneider 22 Tom Meyer 3 Jim & Julie Gottemoller 12 Sandy Wagner 23 Deanne Payette 12 Vernita Gavre 5 Lois Holzem 24 Nancy Kuster 5 Jeff & Geri Roskopf 13 John & Nancy Kuster 25 Dick Fliss 6 Tom Dueppen 14 Tom Montag 25 Russell Burger 8 Michael & Marlene Povolo 14 John Schneider 26 Brian Lawrence 9 Jeanette McGuire 15 DuWayne St. Martin 26 Randy Braunreiter 15 Pat Heitkemper 28 Jeff & Chris Kubiak 10 Jim Elmer 11 Ron Merkle 16 John & Katherine Meyer 29 Dan Hacker 17 Jeanine Dederich 31 Mark & Sandy Wagner 31 Kurt Haga

# <u>June</u>

3	Dean St. Martin	14	Dave & Laura Glisczinski	19	John & Kay Mackowski
4	Cindy Pritzlaff	16	Patrick Johnston	21	Robert Filo
4	Joe & Linda Bilgo	16	Joyce Dueppen	22	Charlotte Schaab
5	Kate Kauser	16	Timothy Werra	22	Janice Krawczyk
7	Robert & Margaret Lengeli	16	Jeff and Shelly Sossong	23	Jack Webber
7	Gary & Kim Montag	16	Tom & Donna Bakke	27	Barbara Muth
10	Dan Clarke	19	James Stephan	28	Jim Endres
10	Doyle Brugman	19	Bob Packee	28	Mark & Deann Payette
13	Pat Struve	19	John & Debbie Boehlen	30	Geri Roskopf

### Knights of Columbus P.O. Box 151 Menomonee Falls, WI 53052-0151 Address Service Requested

#### **Important Dates for May and June:**

May 5-7: Annual Tootsie Roll Drive

May 8: Bingo at Menomonee Falls Health Care Center- 7:00pm

May 10: Ladies Dinner

May 11: Officer's Meeting- 7:00pm\*\*\*

May 16: Corporation Meeting-7:00pm

May 17: Duck Derby/Memorial Day Parade Meeting- 6:30pm

May 24: General Membership Meeting- 7:00pm\*, \*\*

May 26: Sentinel Meeting- 6:30pm

May 27: Lucky Ducky Derby!!

May 29: Memorial Day/Memorial Day Parade

June 7: General Membership Meeting/Officer Elections- 7:00pm\*, \*\*, \*\*\*

June 12: Bingo at Menomonee Falls Health Care Center- 7:00pm

June 14: Officer's Meeting- 7:00pm\*\*\*

June 18: Father's Day

June 20: Corporation Meeting- 7:00pm

June 21: Fish Boil! (see pg. 5 for more information and details)

June 29: Sentinel Meeting- 6:30pm

\* Rosary begins at 6:30pm before each meeting

\*\*"Into the Breach" program begins at 5:30pm

\*\*\*Please note the date change and/or times